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The Department of Physics and Astronomy conducts a vigorous program of theoretical and observational research, with six faculty members working in the areas of

· Condensed Matter Physics, with Profs. Chudnovsky and Garanin specializing in molecular magnetism and superconductivity;
· High Energy Physics, with Profs. Kabat and Karabali conducting research in field theory and string theory with applications to gauge dynamics, black holes and cosmology;
· Quantum Optics and Information, with Prof. Gerry investigating non-classical states of light with applications to interferometry and quantum information;
· Astrophysics, with Prof. O’Dowd using gravitational lensing as an observational tool to understand quasars and the early universe.
Departmental research is externally funded by agencies including the National Science Foundation and the Department of Energy, and is conducted in collaboration with peer institutions including City College, University of Barcelona, Columbia University and the American Museum of Natural History.
Research conducted in the department has received a high degree of external recognition, with Profs. Chudnovsky and Gerry named Fellows of the American Physical Society and Prof. Karabali selected as a KITP Scholar.  A vibrant program of graduate research is on-going, with five advanced students currently pursuing their thesis research under the supervision of department faculty.  Departmental research has also provided a vehicle for engaging Lehman undergraduates and local high school students in the process of scientific discovery.  For example

· Numerous high school students (22 during 2012/2013) have received training and conducted research with the nanomagnetism group under Profs. Chudnovsky and Garanin;
· During the past four years three Bronx High School of Science students have participated in the Intel Science Talent Search under the supervision of Prof. Gerry;

· Lehman undergraduates investigating quantum optics with Prof. Gerry have presented their work at forums such as the Syracuse University Undergraduate Research Day;
· Lehman undergraduates have received training and research opportunities in astrophysics through Prof. O’Dowd’s affiliation with the American Museum of Natural History.
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